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SRDC Standards of Independence
7 U.S.C. 2008m (Section 6021 of the 2002 Farm Security and Rural Investment Act) requires that a Council have a “nonpartisan and nondiscriminatory membership” that “shall be responsible for the governance and operations of the State rural development council.” The August 24, 2002 version of the SRDC Accountability System expanded on this key portion of the legislation, notifying Councils of their need to become 501(c)(3) corporations or otherwise demonstrate their independent status.
Councils can meet the 7 U.S.C. 2008m requirement by being free from the control of any individual, organization, institution, department, agency, sector, political party, or interest group. In short, the Council must be free to act as its membership and executive committee (or similar decision-making body) dictates. The following are characteristics of a truly independent Council:

1. The Council and/or the Council’s executive committee (or similar decision-making body) sets its own direction and major operating policy.

2. The Council and/or the Council’s executive committee (or similar decision-making body) has the sole power to hire/appoint, supervise, and if necessary, dismiss the Executive Director through a fair and predetermined process.

3. No more than 20 percent of SRDC members are appointed by any single institution.
4. No more than 20 percent of the Council’s executive committee (or similar decision-making body) is appointed by any single institution.  

5. No person or institution outside the Council elects or appoints any of the Council’s leadership (Chair, Co-Chair, or President).  
6. The Council has by-laws or operational guidelines that are signed by Council leadership and include a date the governing documents became effective. The by-laws include clear statements about how decisions are made; those statements are consistent with items 1-5 above. 
7. If a Council has a Cooperator, a written agreement signed by both parties explicitly gives the Council complete control over the governance and operations of the Council.
To be considered “independent,” all Councils must exhibit all the above characteristics. Status as a 501(c)(3) corporation or independent state agency does not relieve Councils from the responsibility of meeting these standards of independence. 

These standards of independence were developed and used during the May-September 2003 review of SRDCs’ applications for Federal Recognition. Such applications were submitted in response to a Federal Register Notice Inviting Applications (February 20, 2003, Vol. 68, No. 34, Pg. 8198). The Notice was designed to ensure all federally-recognized SRDCs would be compliant with 7 U.S.C. 2008m.
